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From: - S

Sent: Wednesday, 12 July 2023 9:23 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] OBJECT to the development, DA2023/0130, Site: 109A Church Street

LIDCOMBE NSW 2141; Lot 1 DP 778492 .

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender
and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to express my strong objection to the proposed construction
and operation of an organic waste transfer station at 109A Church Street,
Lidcombe, NSW 2141; Lot 1 DP 778492 (File: DA2023/0130).

As a concerned member of this community, [ deeply value the peaceful and
harmonious nature of our neighborhood. However, the introduction of an
organic waste transfer station would undoubtedly disrupt the tranquility we
currently enjoy. With the ongoing construction of new apartments and the
already bustling traffic on Church Street, the addition of waste transfer
trucks circulating in the area would only exacerbate the existing congestion
issues.

Moreover, I am deeply concerned about the detrimental effects that such a
facility would have on our daily lives. The noise, dust fumes, and unpleasant
odors emitted by these trucks and the associated waste transfer station
would significantly diminish our quality of life and compromise the well-
being of our community members. We should not have to endure these
negative impacts on our health and well-being, nor should we have to worry
about the potential decline in property values.

Specifically, I object to the following points in relation to the proposed
organic waste transfer station:

. Increased Traffic Congestion: The presence of waste transfer trucks
would undeniably contribute to further traffic congestion on Church
Street, impeding the smooth flow of vehicles and causing significant
inconvenience to residents and commuters alike.

. Noise Pollution: The constant rumbling of trucks, coupled with the
machinery operating at the transfer station, would create a relentless
and disturbing noise that disrupts our peace and quiet, making it
increasingly difficult for us to enjoy our homes and engage in everyday
activities.
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. Dust Fumes: The transfer of organic waste often generates airborne
particles, leading to increased dust in the surrounding areas. This
could pose serious health risks, particularly for individuals with
respiratory conditions, and it would be unacceptable to subject our
community to such hazardous conditions.

. Unpleasant Odors: The odors emanating from the waste transfer
trucks and the transfer station would permeate the air, leaving us with
no respite from the foul smells and undermining the enjoyment of our
outdoor spaces.

I implore the Cumberland Council to consider the concerns and objections of
the residents who cherish this community and strive for its continued well-
being. It is crucial to prioritize the preservation of our quality of life and
safeguard the peace and serenity that have attracted families and
individuals to settle in this area.

I kindly request that you thoroughly reassess the impact of the proposed
organic waste transfer station on our community and take appropriate
action to ensure the long-term welfare of its residents.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that you will give our
objections the careful consideration they deserve.

Sincerely,

Sent from Outlook for i0S
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